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Issue #40 - Week of August 11th, 2024 

We want to hear from you and encourage you to share this newsletter with your faculty and 
spark conversations with relevant departments for more information. 

• Fourteen Mechanical Engineering and Chemical Engineering students from the Nuclear 

Power Engineering CX program completed summer training with the Korea Atomic Energy 

Research Institute (KAERI), in South Korea as part of an agreement between KFUPM and 

KACARE. The program included lectures, site visits, and hands-on training at various nuclear 

installations, providing the students with in-depth knowledge and practical nuclear industry 

experience. Students were exposed to several aspects of nuclear power generation, starting 

from the nuclear fuel manufacturing, power plant component manufacturing, to the safe 

operation of a nuclear power plant to generate electrical power.  

• KFUPM will host The International Conference on Smart Mobility and Logistics Ecosystems 
(SMiLE), September 17-19. The conference will facilitate the exchange of knowledge, 
experiences, and research concepts related to the various aspects of smart mobility and 
logistics by leveraging advanced technologies in IoT, AI, data analytics, unmanned 
autonomous vehicles, electric vehicles, and more. Information about the conference is 
available here: SMiLE.  

• The Deanship of Academic Development successfully concluded The Reporting Week 2024. 
The event featured keynote speakers and experts who discussed various topics aimed at 
enhancing the academic system and improving the student learning experience. 

• The campus was alive with new students taking part in Orientation Week, which was 
successfully concluded at KFUPM. Students were introduced to campus, dormitories, and 
various amenities. Best wishes to all students and faculty as the University begins Semester 
234. 

https://events.kfupm.edu.sa/event/155/

